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June/July 2019

Messenger

Dear Members & Friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church, Marlborough, MA,
Alleluia! Christ is risen!
Re: My recent time among our friends in Via Apostolica ("The Apostolic Way").

[ wanted to share some highlights from my recent visit with our Christian brothers and sisters serving in Via
Apostolica and my time with them at their Cathedral in Lethbridge, Alberta, Canada!

I returned to New England on Tuesday, May 21 from a wonderfully Spirit-filled conference. It was the very best
North American conference I have attended in some time and was certainly one of the spiritual highlights of my
year thus far! The conference focused on the Resurrection of Jesus (i.e., how are we to understand the
Resurrection of Jesus Christ both biblically and theologically according to faith and writings of early Church and
how are we to engage our present culture in North America as partakers in the risen life of Jesus Christ through
Word, Sacrament and everyday Christian ministry and living?). Good stuff! Our culture desperately needs to hear
the Good News of our Risen Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! We are called to share the truth of his Word in love.
However, we need Spirit-filled inspiration and biblical training to help make this happen. How do we go about
making Jesus Christ and his holy Word known (anew) within our North American culture? How do we reach
young persons/families with the Gospel in such a way that it changes their lives for all eternity?

The conference proved to be a time of genuine spiritual healing and renewal for me personally, for which I am
most grateful to God. This conference was, as they used to say, "Just what the Doctor ordered!" Thus, my heart-
felt thanks to everyone who prayed for me. I also reconnected with and met several persons, both clergy and lay,
whom I now consider friends in Christ Jesus our Risen Lord. I am thankful to God for them.

Just prior to the conference, I had the distinct honour of preaching, at the invitation of Bishop Todd Atkinson,
Bishop of Via Apostolica, at the ordination of three new Deacons in Christ's holy Catholic Church (one of whom
was a Scotsman from the Highlands who stands a mere 6 foot 7 inches tall ). His Scottish brogue was like music
to my ears! It was so cool to hear him proclaim the Gospel!! The ordination was the first time Bishop Todd
invited someone to preach (in his place) at an ordination within his missionary movement (no pressure... LOL)!
Yes, | mentioned Elvis!

Special Memory: I was spiritually moved when I witnessed these three men of God weep as they took their
ordination vows before God, their Bishop and the Church, "I /name)] do believe the Holy Scriptures of the Old
and New Testaments to be the Word of God and to contain all things necessary to salvation, and I consequently
hold myself bound to conform my life and ministry thereto, and therefore I do solemnly engage to conform to the
Doctrine, Discipline, and Worship of Christ as this Church has received them". They genuinely and evidently
were blessed to be received, despite their own personal brokenness and unworthiness, into the Ordained Ministry
of Christ Jesus our great High Priest and his holy Catholic Church. T wept with them.

Via Apostolica was recently received as a missionary movement within our North American Province, The
Anglican Church in North America (ACNA) and is now sponsored and supported by our Diocesan Bishop,
Bishop Charlie Masters and our Diocese (ANiC). Bishop Todd and Via Apostolica have been attending our ANiC
Diocesan Synod for several years now. Bishop Harvey, our Bishop Emeritus, prepared these three men
(mentioned above) for ordination during a pre-ordination retreat a couple of weeks earlier. Bishop Trevor Walters,
one of our Diocesan (ANIC) Suffragan Bishops, who serves in western Canada, was invited as a guest speaker at
the conference (he has attended this conference in Lethbridge for several years now). Thus, our Diocese is very
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closely connected to Bishop Todd and Via Apostolica. Bishop Charlie, our Diocesan Bishop, has asked us as an
Archdeaconry to help foster and develop a growing relationship and partnership in the Gospel with Via
Apostolica. I am pleased to say that our Bishop's vision has already begun to bear fruit! We have much to share
with and to learn from one another.

Things I was pleased to notice/highlights: 1) They have a great respect for the office, ministry and gifts of their
Bishop and genuinely honour his authority within the Church and Church Order; 2) They have a deep devotion to
our Lord Jesus Christ, his holy Word and his holy Catholic Church (e.g., to the sacraments, the Catholic creeds.
the ecumenical councils, patristic writings, ancient liturgies, etc.). Yet, they hunger to know more and more. This
is why they invited me, to bless them. However, the more I shared, the more I realized how very much I/we can
learn from them as well. They have a strong evangelism ministry (reaching out to and bringing many young
people and young families into the faith), a wonderful discipleship ministry, a profound women's ministry (with
woman serving as teachers, licensed preachers and licensed trained spiritual directors), and beneficial guidelines
for healing and other charismatic ministries.

An important Note: A number of the clergy and laity, as well as Bishop Todd himself (I am most humbled to
share) mentioned how much they can learn from me/us in New England. Via Apostolica, once an independent
charismatic/evangelical congregation, has been on a 12+ year journey toward Anglicanism and the historic faith
and order of the undivided Catholic Church. Their journey has not been an easy one. Their obedience to Christ's
call has been one of great sacrifice and sadly, has been filled with many tears. The journey has also been filled
with much joy as they followed the call of God placed upon them, first as a Congregation, then as a missionary
movement (with a growing number of church/ministry plants) and now as part of our Province (ACNA).

Bishop Todd and his wife Cheri were with our clergy and spouses at a Conference last year in Boothbay Harbor,
ME. Bishop Todd then preached at HTAC on the following Sunday. Bishop Todd, who has a great love for the
Faith and Order of Christ's holy Catholic Church as traditionally received in Anglicanism is also rather
charismatic. He preached the Word of God at HTAC with great enthusiasm. I remember my Rebecca saying to me
(commenting on Bishop Todd's preaching style), "He's very excited about Jesus!" 1 replied, "Daddy's exited about
Jesus too!!!" LOL!

Bishop Todd and Cheri will be with us once again this October and will join us for Solemn High Mass and our
anniversary celebration and Reception on Sunday, October 6; a very special day within the life of our church
family and New England Archdeaconry. T am pleased to announce that The Very Reverend (Fr.) Stephen Barbour
and his wife Jessica will also be joining us. Fr. Stephen serves as Dean of the (Via Apostolica) Cathedral in
Lethbridge, Alberta. I had the pleasure of hearing both Dean (Fr.) Stephen and Jessica teach at the conference 1
attended. And the joy does not stop there: Bishop Charlie & Judy Masters, Bishop Don & Trudy Harvey and
Bishop Todd and Cheri Atkinson will all be with us for this special event.

Thank you for all of your prayerful support and love in Christ Jesus our Risen Lord & Saviour! I am blessed to
serve as your priest!

In the ineffable joy of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ & the Catholic Faith and Order of His holy Word,
Fr. Michael+
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FIVE YEARS!

On Sunday, May 12 at 10:00 a.m., we celebrated five years in our new worship space and property (which has
served as a center for traditional Christian worship and local outreach and evangelism). On this very special
occasion we offered thanks and praise to Almighty God for his abundant blessings and great mercies. What we
have done in this place has not been miraculous, but what God has done with what we have offered Him has been
truly miraculous!!! God be praised!



CAR WASH!!!

To support MetroWest YoungLife
Saturday, June 1, 1-4 p.m.

St. Mary’s Credit Union

133 South Bolton Street, Marlborough
Donations accepted!
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POTLUCK BBQ!

Sunday, July 21

Following church

All welcome! Please bring a salad or dessert to share if you are able to do so.
Why? Just because... It is summer and we have a wonderful church family!
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Fr. Michael’s Sabbatical
(reprinted from the E-news in May)

Dear Members & Friends of HTAC, Marlborough, MA,
Alleluia! Christ is risen!

Please Note: While I will be present on most Sundays throughout the 2019 summer, I will be away some during
the week (M - Sat). Every seven years, the Rector is blessed by a three month sabbatical. The sabbatical is meant
to provide (the priest/rector) a time for personal spiritual renewal, a renewed vision for the local church and
academic pursuit in the hopes of enhancing his ministry in the local parish for years to come (which is my
intention and hope). Alas, the burnout rate among Christian clergy is exceptionally high. The average stay ina
local church is only three years. Thus, the sabbatical is also meant to be a time of spiritual healing, seeking
Christian counseling (as well as enhanced spiritual direction and time with my confessor), prayerful reflection and
R & R with their family. I will not be taking all three months of my sabbatical in 2019. I am saving two of the
three months for writing my doctoral thesis at a time to be determined (hopefully in mid 2020 or early 2021).
Please pray for me during this initial time of my sabbatical and please be assured of my daily prayers for you as
my church family.

Thus, please note (in addition to my regular time off and other pastoral duties, etc. outside of HTAC):
o Tuesday, June 18 - Thursday, July 18 Fr. Michael will be away on a one month sabbatical.
o Special Note: Fr. Michael will be present at HTAC on maost Sundays during his sabbatical and

throughout the 2019 summer!
I very much appreciate your prayers for me and my family this summer, especially when I am on sabbatical.

In the ineffable joy of the Risen Lord Jesus! Your Priest,
Fr. Michael+
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A Collect for the Day of Pentecost (Whitsunday):
Almighty God, who on this day didst open the way of eternal life to every race and nation by the promised

gift of thy Holy Spirit: Shed abroad this gift throughout the world by the preaching of the Gospel, that it
may reach to the ends of the earth; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who liveth and reigneth with thee, in
the unity of the same Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen.



YARD SALE i,

Saturday, September 14 akELr

Please start finding your items you would like to donate.
For information, please contact Tanya Bottini.
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Update on our Postulants and Upcoming Ordinations in September 2019:

Todd Murphy/Important Update: Todd recently received an offer to serve as Senior Pastor of a
Congregation in Rhode Island. Sadly, the Congregation is not in communion with the larger Anglican family.
The offer came unexpectedly (both to Todd, as well as to us) and came at a time when Todd's secular work
was likely coming to an end as well (as the company he is presently working for has begun laying persons off
and is likely to "fold"). Todd has accepted the offer. As a result he is sadly no longer a Postulant for Holy
Orders in our Diocese or Province. We are grateful to Todd for his ministry and presence among us at HTAC,
especially for his Sunday Noontime teaching on, "The Hebrew Names for God". We wish Todd and his wife
Christine and their six boys God's blessing in his new ministry position.

Den. Praveen Mutalik: Praveen was ordained a Deacon in Christ's holy Catholic Church a number of years
ago through our Diocese (ANiC) and Province (ACNA). Sometime after his ordination, he began sensing a
call to the Catholic Priesthood within the Anglican tradition. His discernment process has been lengthy. He
has met a number of times with Bishop Charlie, our Diocesan Bishop; Bishop Harvey, our Bishop Emeritus;
myself as both Archdeacon in New England and Rector of HTAC and our local discernment committee. Den.
Praveen has an undergraduate degree and a Master's degree and is presently auditing Master level courses in
theology through Cranmer House; a Seminary recognized by our Province (ACNA). He recently met with
Bishop Harvey and myself. Upon our recommendation, Bishop Charlie is planning to ordain Praveen to the
Sacred Order of Priests in Christ's holy Catholic Church at 11:00 a.m., Saturday, September 7; the Eve of the
Feast of the Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary. While "Fr. Praveen" will continue to serve at HTAC, he and
I will be exploring other possibilities for him to serve as a priest and to reach the unchurched for Christ.
Congratulations to Dcn. Praveen and Karen! Please keep them both in your prayers as Den. Praveen prepares
to receive Ordination as a Priest in September.

Shawn Fowler: Many of you do not know Shawn. He and his wife Cate have been meeting with me on a
regular basis over the past couple of years. They have been ministering, upon my request, with Wyldlife
(middle school) and Young Life (high school) twice a month. Shawn also preached at HTAC on All Saints'
Sunday during Solemn Choral Evensong last year. His sermon was well received. Shawn has met a couple of
times with Bishop Charlie, our Diocesan Bishop; Bishop Harvey, our Bishop Emeritus; myself as both
Archdeacon in New England and Rector of HTAC and once with our local discernment committee. Shawn
will need to meet with the local discernment committee at HTAC three or four times in the coming months
and complete some other parts of the ordination process. A bit about Shawn: Shawn has an undergraduate
degree in Biblical Theology and Languages and will soon complete a Master's degree in Patristic Theology
from Providence College, Rhode Island. He and his wife Cate, who herself has an undergraduate degree in
Christian Youth Ministry, have taken my Anglican Studies Program on-line and have met with me for follow
up discussion. Shawn recently met with Bishop Harvey and myself. Upon our recommendation, Bishop
Charlie is planning to ordain Shawn to the Sacred Order of Deacons in Christ's holy Catholic Church at 11:00
a.m., Saturday, September 7. This assumes that all goes well with the local discernment committee, etc.
Shawn and Cate will begin attending HTAC on a regular basis this June. Bishop Charlie has assigned Shawn
to serve at HTAC for a period of two years (give or take) and to focus on Youth Ministry and Young Families
(i.e., those in their 20’s, 30’s or 40°s). Ultimately (assuming all goes well in the next couple of years), Shawn
will be ordained to the Sacred Priesthood and move on from HTAC to plant his own congregation or to take a
call to serve an established congregation within our Province and hopefully, our Diocese. Congratulations to
Shawn and Cate! Please keep them in your prayers and be sure to welcome them to the HTAC family.



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2019
Ay
Monday, July 22 — Friday, July 26

9:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m.

Sponsored by Holy Trinity Anglican Church and First United Methodist Church

This year’s VBS is To Mars and Beyond, a week of fun and learning about the Word of God! Please encourage
your children (and your friends’ children) to sign up as soon as possible. Classes are filling up and the
registration deadline is June 16“. We do have a limit on the number of students we are able to accept. Please let
me know if you need one (or more) registration forms.

You will see our “stars and planets” giving options in the Fellowship Hall, indicating those items needed for VBS
and that you can provide for us. If you prefer to donate money, that is always welcome, to purchase supplies or to
provide scholarships.

We are very grateful to those people who have already expressed an interest in helping this year, but more are
always needed. Please consider assisting in any one of many areas: helping in the classrooms; purchasing needed
supplies; inviting children to attend; etc. etc... and most important praying for leaders, helpers, students.

Please, please give this very important ministry your prayerful consideration and contact me with any questions.
Thank you,
Monica Walker (508-272-6900) or walkermonica(@comcast.net
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Wyldlife & Young Life

Young Life is a world-class — and worldwide — organization for adolescents, middle-school age through high
school. It is a non-denominational ministry whose mission is to reach the unchurched teenager. However, many
churched young people, attracted by the fun and relevance of Young Life, have benefitted as well. It is not
intended to be competition for a church’s youth group. Young Life seeks to lead teens into a living, life-changing
and personal relationship with Jesus Christ through Christian witness and the transforming power of God’s Word.
There are local events, summer camps, training and much, much more. There are now two groups, Young Life
for high school age people (grade 9-12) and Wyldlife for middle school kids (grade 5-8). If you know of any
young people who may be interested, please speak with Fr. Michael.

d % k ok ok ok k

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD

In this program the children encounter God through developmentally

appropriate presentations, centers, and prayer with a strong focus on

Scripture, liturgy, and the whole of sacred history.

The program helps the children develop a personal relationship with the Lord.

Classes are held on Sundays from 12:00 noon (following fellowship time) until 1:00 p.m.
However, we do take a summer break from the middle of June until September.

If you would like to know more about the amazing education program for children,
please speak to Diana Newton Wood or Monica Wallker.




June

Sun, June 2
Ascension Sunday

Sun, June 9
Pentecost

Sat, June 15

Sun, June 16
Trinity Sunday

Sun, June 23
Corpus Christi

Sun, June 30
Trinity 2

July

Sun, July 7
Trinity 3

Sun, July 14
Trinity 4

Sat, July 20

Sun, July 21
Trinity 5

Sun, July 28
Feast of St. Ann

8:00 a.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 am.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

[:00 p.m.
6:30 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.

8:00 am.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
6:30 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.

Said Mass
Morning Prayer
Solemn High Mass
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Solemn High Mass
Spanish Mass

Healing Service

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Solemn High Mass
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Said Mass
Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Healing Service

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass




What happens and when...

Parish Potluck BBQ Sunday, July 21 11:30 a.m.

Vacation Bible School Monday, July 22 — Friday, July 26

Ordination Saturday, September 7 11:00 a.m.

Yard Sale Saturday, September 14

Weekday Masses Wednesdays Cancelled for June and July — resuming in August

Second Saturday Volunteer Days

June 8 and July 13

Week of Fasting Monday, June 17 — Saturday, June 22
Monday, July 15 — Saturday, July 20
Day of Prayer Saturday, June 22 6 am — 6 pm
Saturday, July 20 6 am — 6 pm
Christian Education: Sundays 12:00 noon Christian Education
Wednesdays  Bible Study cancelled for June and July — resuming in August

Prayer Walks

Wednesdays  12:00 noon

Church Growth and Discipleship Group:

Lincoln Street Neighborhood

Thursday, dates tbd 9:30 am
June’s Table: Saturday, June 1 & 15 5:00 pm (set up at 4:00 pm)
Saturday, July 6 & 20 5:00 pm (set up at 4:00 pm)
Men’s Breakfast Saturday, June 22 9:00 am
Saturday, July 27 9:00 am

Parish Council

Thursday, June 27
Thursday, July 18

7:00 pm — if needed
7:00 pm — if needed

Deadline for August/September “Messenger”: Sunday, July 21, 2019.
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PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOOD PANTRY

“For I was hungry and you gave Me food” (St. Matthew 25:35a).
You are invited to contribute to the Food Pantry on any given Sunday.
Please place your offering in the box provided in the Narthax.
When shopping, please remember the hungry.

Thank you and God Bless You!

Also, if you are in need of food, please visit our Food Pantry
located in our Fellowship Hall,
or speak with Fr. Michael or Kathleen Demers.
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SECOND SATURDAY

There are always many tasks needing our attention.

Please join us for maintenance, cleaning and other fix-it jobs.

Upcoming Second Saturday work mornings are June 8 and July 13.

For more information, please contact Tanya Bottini on 508-877-8736. Thank you!




JUNE'S TABLE

June's Table is now open every Saturday evening of the month! Holy Trinity continues to serve the meal the first
and third weeks. Thanks to Fr. Michael's outreach efforts, Holy Trinity is joined by the following organizations in
Marlborough: the Advanced Math and Science Academy (AMSA), Greater Grace Fellowship, and the Rotary
Club of Marlborough and Hudson. We are thankful for this joint effort, which enables June's Table to feed the
needy in our community on a regular, weekly basis. Thanks be to God!

Our greatest prayer now is for you to join us! We are in need of help each month, especially to purchase and
prepare food for the 1% and 3™ Saturday meals. HTAC will reimburse you for your expenses!! We have a great
aroup of volunteers (thanks to many of you), but could use additional hands — with the food, and with serving. We
have a great time — come and see!

Please let us know if vou are able to help with June's Table on one (or more!) of the following Saturdays. from 4-

6 p.m.:
June 1, 2019 June 15, 2019
July 6,2019 July 20, 2019
August 3, 2019, August 17,2019

If you have any questions, or are able to volunteer, please contact Emily Morse, 978-808-8608, or Deacon Suzy
Kenyon, 508-654-4497. Thanks for your prayers for this mission, and for your help!!
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HEALING SERVICE

Everyone welcome!

A Service of Healing is held the third Saturday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at Holy Trinity. The service begins
with a Bible passage and brief reflection to open our hearts and minds to some aspect of God’s Divine healing,
continuing with confession and the litany of Healing, Individual anointing and private confidential prayer follow.
Bring your personal concerns, or requests on behalf of others, to lift up before God. If you are unable to attend,
Healing prayer request cards may be found at the back of the church. Just fill one out and give to Deacon
Rhonda. For further information or questions regarding the service, please contact Den Rhonda: 508-517-9805 or
email ‘cottonfamily@verizon.net’.
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FAMILY NEWS

Our condolences go out to Charley and Diane Place on the passing of Charley’s sister, Sally Provencher, on
April 29" after an illness. A Celebration of her life was held at the Marriott Courtyard on May 1 1™, Our
sympathy and prayers are with Charley and Diane and all their family at this time.

Happy Birthday to:

June: Diane Place — 3", Den. Praveen — 8%; Vinnie Hayes — 8"; Joseph Bottini — 12t

Rebecca McKinnon — 14%; Johnnie Briggs — 17" Don Richards —23%; Christine McKinnon — 26"

July: Olivia Favreau — 8% Tim Dunphy — 13™; Stephen Bottini ~ 13"; Den. Suzy — 14%: Fr. Michael — 16",
Diana Newton Wood — 16%; Diane Byrne — 18%; Deidre Taylor — 231 Marilou Kelso — 25,

Happy Anniversary:

Bobb Recko and Renee Beausoleil on June 9 Den. Suzy and Mike Kenyon on July 18"
Den. Rhonda and Tom Cotton on June 18 Rev. John and Sue Lindsay on July 20"
John and Tanya Bottini on June 21% Don and Judy Richards on July 22"

Fr. Bob Cummins and Karen Panasevich-Cummins on July 9*  Dan and Emily Morse on July 27"
Congratulations to Fr. Michael on the Anniversary of his ordination as a Deacon, July 9, 1995.
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ANGLICANS FOR LIFE

“You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in Your book.

Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed” (Psalm 139:16, NLT)

e Please visit our table in the entrance to the church. There is a huge amount of information that you may take
to read.

e Baby Bottle Campaign: Each year we distribute baby bottles to be filled with loose change for the benefit of
First Concern Pregnancy Resource Centers. The campaign runs from Mothers’ Day, May 12* through
Fathers’ Day, June 16". If you have not done so already, please take a bottle to help this wonderful cause.

+ Fundraiser to benefit First Concern of Marlborough: The BBQ and comedy show held Saturday, April
27, was a great success. Several members of Holy Trinity attended — thank you for your support.

e First Concern of Marlborough (508-305-2493), Kindred Healthcare in Marlborough (hospice) (888-796-
3741) and Constellation Hospice (978-904-3059) are looking for volunteers. All of these organizations work
for Life. They ask for only one hour or more a week at your convenience.

¢ Playpen for donations: A playpen is located in the Fellowship Hall for donations of baby items, t-shirts,
diapers, clothing sizes 0-3 months through 18 months, baby wash, etc. Items collected are given to Birthright
of Marlborough, First Concern, and neighborhood mothers during the summer lunch program.

e Anglicans for Life is an international Pro-Life Ministry within the Anglican Communion, upholding and
proclaiming the sanctity of all human life from conception to natural death. Our local Chapter seeks to raise
awareness regarding alternatives to abortion...Let us help you! If you are being called to help with this vital
ministry, or if you would like to have information on how we can help, please speak to our co-Coordinators
Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642) and Marjorie Franko (978-369-8192). Thank you!
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From our People’s Warden

e The Summer Lunch Program: This will begin Monday, June 24™ and run through the Friday before school
starts. We are in need of volunteers to help make lunches Monday through Friday (excluding July 4™) 11:00
a.m. to noon, and also handing out lunches from noon to 1:00 p.m. We will have sign up sheets available, or
please speak with me (Kathleen).

¢ The Food Pantry is open on Sundays following church. Please remember those in need when you are food
shopping. Vegetables do not seem to move as quickly as tuna fish, canned chicken, baked beans, corned beef,
soup and pasta. There is a bin inside the front doors of the church for your donations. Thank you to all those
who have continued to support this ministry.

» Parishioners needing rides: Some of our parishioners have a need for rides to doctors’ appointments or to
do errands. If you have some free time during the week and are able to help, please speak to me.

As always, remember to pray for one another. We are one big family.
Thank you!

Kathleen Demers, People’s Warden
*k Ek k ok *

ALTAR FLOWERS and SANCTUARY LAMP

If you would like to commemorate a loved one by donating

the cost of the altar flowers or Sanctuary Lamp,

please contact Tanya Bottini (508-877-8730),

email JBottinil @verizon.net) for details and to sign up for a particular Sunday.
You are welcome to donate in memory, in thanksgiving,

or in honor of one or more people.

The Holy Eucharist will also be offered for your intention.

Thank you!
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Special collections

Once each quarter we have a special collection during the 9:00 a.m. Celebration of the Holy Eucharist. These
special collections are for the Rector's Discretionary Fund that is used to assist persons in need. The dates of this
collection in 2019 are: August 11 and November 10.

Also, once a quarter, we have a special collection for Non-Stipendiary Clergy to assist with their expenses for
Retreats and Synod. You may not be aware that the clergy are generally required to attend these very important
events, but receive no financial assistance. The dates of this collection in 2019 are: June 9, September 8 and
December 8.

Please prayerfully consider contributing to these collections as you are able. Thank you!
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Notes of Note:

Men’s Group: All men are invited to join us for breakfast at 9:00 a.m. followed by discussion. We meet at
church usually on the fourth Saturday of the month. Thus, upcoming meetings are June 22" and July 27%.
For more information, please contact Dan Morse at 978-808-0901, or dwmorse@live.com.
Spanish Speaking Mass: Mision Anglicana de San Antonio, a new mission planted by Holy Trinity, is
offering a Mass in Spanish every Sunday at 1:00 PM at Holy Trinity. We are excited to be able to offer this
service to our neighbors and beyond. Please do spread the word and support this wonderful effort.
Wednesday Bible Study will be on hiatus for the months of June and July. Please join us in August.
Week of Fasting and Day of Prayer: Our upcoming Weeks of Fasting and Day of Prayer on behalf of
our Church Family are as follows:

o Week of Fasting: Monday, June 17 — Saturday, June 22; Monday, July 15 — Saturday, July 20.

o Day of Prayer: Saturday June 22; and Saturday, July 20.
Prayer requests: please email Emily Morse at emmorse@comcast.net or call or text Emily on 978-808-8608.
Parish Council meetings: Any member of the parish is welcome to observe any regular Parish Council
meeting. The dates are printed in this newsletter and the calendar on the Sunday Bulletin.
Amazon Smile: We are now a member of Amazon Smile, which you can reach via our website - just go
there and click on the logo. If you are asked for a charity, put in Holy Trinity Anglican Church, or pick it from
the list. Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of any qualifying purchase to us, so, for all your future Amazon
purchases, use our link, rather than going directly to Amazon.com. Thanks!
Fr. Michael is off every Friday and Saturday. He will be present for special Services and events in the
life of our church family that fall on these days (e.g., neighborhood dinners, stations of the cross in Lent,
clergy events, etc.). On these two days, please only call him in the event of an emergency. Thank you.
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

The Rt. Rev. Charles “Charlie™ F. Masters Bishop

The Rt. Rev. Donald F. Harvey Bishop Emeritus
The Ven. Michael J. McKinnon Archdeacon and Rector
Father Robert Cummins (Harvard, MA) 978-339-3077 (c: voice mail only) or 978-456-2767 (h)
Deacon Patricia Brewin (N. Attleboro, MA) 508-695-0544 (h)
Deacon Rhonda Cotton (Harvard, MA) 508-517-9805 (c) or 978-456-8680 (h)
Deacon Susan Kenyon (Stow, MA) 508-654-4497 (¢)

Deacon Praveen Mutalik (Marlborough, MA) ~ 508-259-0804 (c) or 508-481-0409 (h)
(In the event of a pastoral emergency when Archdeacon Michael is absent, please call one of the above.)

Parish Council: Mike Kenyon 508-733-9439 (Rector’s Warden)
Kathleen Demers 508-624-7642 (People’s Warden)
John Bottini 508-877-8736 (Treasurer)
Richard Bostock 508-826-7244 (Clerk)
Dustin Hassard
Jay O’Leary 508-624-9705
Donald Richards Senior Warden Emeritus

(For non-pastoral issues in the church during Archdeacon Michael’s absence please contact one of our Wardens)

EE T S I S S

Contact Information for Archdeacon Michael and Holy Trinity Anglican Church
e In the event of an emergency, please call Archdeacon Michael any time, day or night, including his day off at
1-508-330-2179.

Fr. Michael’s days off are Fridays and Saturdays.

Archdeacon Michael’s Cell Phone: 1-508-330-2179 (this is the best way to reach Archdeacon Michael).
Church Office: 1-508-481-8493

Archdeacon Michael’s e-mail: bible.catholic.7@gmail.com to be used for less important matters

Church location: 472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough, MA;

Church mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough MA

Church website: www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

Like Holy Trinity on Facebook: facebook.com/HTACMass

Qur Diocesan Website: www.anglicannetwork.ca

Our Provincial Website: www.anglicanchurch.net

® @ & © © ¢ o o o O
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Please let us know!
If you, or a family member, is sick or in the hospital,
please inform Fr. Michael or another clergy person.
They will arrange visits, and holy communion if requested.

* ok ok ok ok ok ok

DEADLINE FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2019 “MESSENGER”

The deadline for the next issue of this newsletter is Sunday, July 21, 2019. Please hand your items to me, or e-
mail them to me at walkermonica@comcast.net. Thank you! Monica Walker
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June/July 2019
Messenger

HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

472 Lincoln Street
Marlborough, Massachusetts, 01752

Mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752
(508) 481-8493
www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

An orthodox Anglican Christian Community

A Parish of the Province of the Anglican Church in North America
and the Diocese of the Anglican Network in Canada



